
 

May 21, 2025  
 
Chairwoman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Laura DeLauro 
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Fremont Township Critical Road Resurfacing Project in fiscal year 
2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Fremont Township Highway Department, 
22376 Erhart Rd, Mundelein, Illinois, 60060.  The funding for this project would facilitate the 
resurfacing of two miles of Owens & Milton Roads, two arterial roads in serious need of repair and 
reconstruction.   
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided for purposes authorized by 23 USC 
133(b)(1). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jan Schakowsky 
Member of Congress 

 


